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MANCHESTER CITY F.C. SUPPORTERS CLUB 1949

NORTHENDEN BRANCH

Minutes of the AGM Meeting held on 11th June 2018 at 8pm

Members present: 

28

Apologies:


Mike & Sheila Reynolds, Angela Bell, Pete Gregory

Comments/matters arising 

from last AGM:


None – the minutes were agreed as a true record

Minutes taken by:

AG

1.   Last Seasons’ Overview

1.1
Chairman:   The last set of AGM minutes were agreed as an accurate record at the July meeting as they were not available for the June meeting.

1.2
Treasurer:   The Season’s accounts were circulated and any questions invited from members. No questions and closing balance confirmed.

1.3
Ticket Secretary:   Tickets allocations getting less as more Supporters Clubs start up. Thanks to Sheila for sometimes helping out by buying their own direct with the club when needed.

1.4
Membership:   We had 109 members last season which was 7 less than the previous season.

2.   Chairman’s Report

2.1

The Home Bus prices have remained static for around 6 years and unfortunately there will be an increase for the new 2018-19 season – adults £95 and juniors £45. John will be issuing laminated bus passes for next season. Walk on prices will also increase to £7 per return journey for adults and £3.50 children.

2.2
We are keeping the loyalty point system in place and request each member to please attend at least 3 meetings per year, so please ensure you sign the Signing In book.  We need more support from members rather than being just an online service. 

2.3
The branch seasoncard was only used for half the games last year and as the point of having it was to raise funds for the branch, it was decided not to continue with it as a branch this year.

2.4
We are thinking of upgrading to corporate hospitality for a game again next season in the Legends Lounge. Date to be arranged. 

2.5
Charity nominations required again (but charity must be a registered charity with a charity number).

2.6 
The branch plaques will be installed at the next meeting on 2nd July.

3.   Treasurer’s Report

3.1
Statement of accounts is £6,633 but just paid for the first ten games of the home bus. Will try and get a bus available for every home cup game again next season. 

3.2
Many thanks to John Peel for preparing the balance sheet.

3.3
Many thanks to Gary Walker for taking round the football cards which helps to fund the cup buses.

4.   Social Secretary’s Report

4.1
As a branch we really need to raise our profile with the OSC and be involved more in events. If anyone has any ideas for the website or has any videos or photos please send to Andrea to upload. Also we may start booking tables at OSC Dinners or other functions this season.

4.2
Waiting for fixtures to be release before setting a date for the Trophy visits.

5.   Ticket Secretary’s Report

5.1
Anyone interested in the Charity Shield on 5th August, we will need at least 45 names to booko a bus as the coach costs at lesat £1,300. Andrea to email everyone for responses but if not enough interest, then people will have to make their own way.

6.   Membership Secretary

6.1
New membership forms are available and held at the same prices as last year i.e. £6 adults, £3 seniors and free for juniors up to the age of  16 at the start of the season.  All members are required to complete a new form incase any of their details need updating.

7.   Any Other Business 

7.1
Commitee Nominations / Elections


The nominees duly elected for Northenden branch committee of the MCFC Supporters Club 1949 were:

	POST


	NOMINEE
	PROPOSED
	SECONDED

	Joint Chair & Home Travel


	John Dean
	√
	√

	Treasurer


	John Dean
	√
	√

	Social Secretary


	Neil Sherlock
	√
	√

	Membership Secretary & Media Secretary


	Andrea Gibson
	√
	√

	Ticket & Away Travel Secretary


	David Webster
	√
	√


Meeting ended at 9.25pm

Next meeting Monday 2nd July 2018
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